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Letters sought backing fish stairs

By Dean Cousino, monroenews.com

Letters of support are being sought quickly for federal stimulus grants to build stairs to allow game fish to pass over a half-dozen dams in the River Raisin in the City of Monroe and move upstream. 

Monroe County Drain Commissioner Daniel Stefanski said a major habitat restoration project in the river would allow fish to pass from Lake Erie to the lower 13.5 miles of the river for the first time in more than 70 years. 

The work is estimated to cost $4 million to $5 million, Mr. Stefanski said. It would be done in conjunction with construction of two more fish passage structures and repair of an existing stair at the Waterloo Dam. 

The improvements would allow species like smallmouth bass, steelhead, walleye, channel catfish, yellow bullhead and possibly even lake sturgeon to once again occupy the lower portion of the river. In addition, the fish passage structures could also be used as part of canoe and kayak trails and support more fishing and boating activities on the river, Mr. Stefanski said. 

He sent out hundreds of e-mails last week urging local communities, individuals and organizations like the River Raisin Institute to back the plan and e-mail a letter by today to Scott Dierks, an engineer with J.F. New, a consulting firm. Letters would be accepted after today, but it is urgent to send them soon, the drain commissioner said. 

“A project like this will also provide the City of Monroe with a unique recreational opportunity, because the fish passage (fish stairs) can be used as kayak and canoe trails through the heart of downtown Monroe,” he said. 

The six low-head dams limit passage of certain fish and aquatic life, thus eliminating access to valuable habitat upstream. 

“Fish passage over our dams would provide significant benefit to channel catfish, bullhead and smallmouth bass that are unable to jump over the dams,” the drain commissioner said. “Such a project could allow the salmon and sturgeon to once again thrive in the waters of the river” and provide the city with unique recreational opportunities. 

The improvements support the goal of restoring fish and wildlife populations and habitat in the River Raisin Area of Concern, an area identified by the River Raisin Remedial Action Plan Public Advisory Council and the City of Monroe Commission on the Environment and Water Quality. Mr. Stefanski has worked with both entities for the past 17 years. 

Monroe has been hit hard by the recent economic slowdown. The fish ladders would not only boost the local and state economy, but at the same time “enhance recreational opportunities and increase property values for those living along the river,” Mr. Stefanski said. 

